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SEPTEMBER 2025 SCN DEADLINE – WEDNESDAY 20TH AUGUST 2025 
Unless otherwise stated the Sutton Courtenay News copy deadline is the 3rd Wednesday of the month. 

VILLAGE DIARY FOR JULY 
Tue 1 Parish Council Meeting (p. 3) Village Hall 19:15 

Every Wed DAMASCUS Youth Project (ADYP) (p. 4) Rec Ground/VH 18:30-19:45 

Thurs 3 & 17 WeCare2 (p. 11) River Room 11:15-12:30 

Sat 5 Community Brunch (p. 10) River Room 9:30-11:30 

Every Sat  The Abbey Café (p. 7) The Abbey 10:00-14:00 

Thurs 10 Together in Stitches (p. 11) River Room 19:30-21:00 

Thurs 10 & 24 Community Café (p. 9) River Room 10:30-12:00 

Mon 21 Knit & Natter (p. 11) River Room 14:00-16:00 

Sat 26 Movie Matinée (p. 10) River Room 16:00 
 

VILLAGE DIARY FOR AUGUST 
Sat 2 Community Brunch (p. 10) River Room 9:30-11:30 

Every Sat  The Abbey Café (p. 7) The Abbey 10:00-14:00 

Tues 5 & Fri 15 Stay & Play (p. 12) River Room 11:00 

Every Wed DAMASCUS Youth Project (ADYP) (p. 4) Rec Ground/VH 18:30-19:45 
Thurs 7 & 21 WeCare2 (p. 11) River Room 11:15-12:30 

Thurs 14 Together in Stitches (p. 11) River Room 19:30-21:00 
Thurs 14 & 28 Community Café (p. 9) River Room 10:30-12:00 

Mon 18 Knit & Natter (p. 11) River Room 14:00-16:00 

Sat 23 Movie Matinée (p. 10) River Room 16:00 

Sat 30 The Mikado – Opera Anywhere (p. 10) All Saints’ Church 18:00 

Previous copies of SCN are available on the website under Archives at suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk 

Zen 

Three exhibits from the Flower Festival 21 & 22 June. 
 From the left: the winning display, a beautiful arrangement and a thought-provoking entry. 
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Parish Council Chair: Rita Atkinson, 848694  
   ritaatkinson@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk 

Stay & Play Toddler Group: Facebook page: @SCstayandplay 

Friends of All Saints’-Chair: Sue Jenkins 07885 437454  

Matrix Music School:  847264  

The Abbey:   847401  

Village Hall – SC:  scvillagehallbookings@googlemail.com 

Cricket Club:   drb71@hotmail.co.uk  

Nordic Walking Group:  Graham Wells 847322  

Churchmere Carp Synd.:  Andy Barrett 07717 662039  

DAMASCUS Youth Project:  07956 038022 

SC Local History Society:  John Talbot sclhs.org.uk 
   enquiries@sclhs.org.uk  
SCIDS (Drama Society): Morna Whitlock, 848335   
   morna28whitlock@gmail.com  

All Saints Singers:  Kathy Harrop-Griffiths, 848230  
   secretary@allsaintssingers.org  
   www.allsaintssingers.org  

Sutton Courtenay Action:  suttoncourtenayaction@gmail.com 

Non-urgent Police,101 or policing team email: 
 AbingdonOuterNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk 

Environment Agency:  Landfill Odours 0800 80 70 60  

Thames Water (leaks):  0800 71 46 14  

Thames Water Customer Service: 0800 316 9800 

Police Anonymous Hotline:  0800 555 111 

Power Cuts:   105  

Websites:  
Sutton Courtenay News:  www.suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk  

Parish Council:   www.suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk  

Vale of White Horse DC: www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk  

Oxfordshire CC:   www.oxfordshire.gov.uk  

Village Hall:  suttoncourtenayvillagehall.co.uk 

Action Fraud:  www.actionfraud.police.uk 

Citizens Advice:  www.citizensadvice.org.uk 

 
 
The Ministry Team 
Rector: The Reverend Canon Helen Kendrick 
   The Rectory, 3, Tullis Close, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4BD 
   Office: 01235 847179 Home: 01235 848297  
   Mobile:07443 524216 rector@damascusparish.org.uk 
Assistant Curate: The Reverend Dov Whittle 
    07586 969985.curate@damascusparish.org.uk 
Associate Priest: The Reverend Phil Sutton  
     07507 378737 revphil@damascusparish.org.uk 
Associate Priest: The Reverend Rosie Bruce 
    07707 087131 rosie-bruce@hotmail.co.uk 
 
Churchwarden & Pro-Warden: Alison Budd alison@pbudd.me 
Pro-Warden: Mary Warrington contrary63@gmail.com 
Parish Administrator: Alison Bampton 01235 847179 
      admin@damascusparish.org.uk 
The DAMASCUS Parish Office, All Saints' Church, The Green, 
Sutton Courtenay, Abingdon, OX14 4AE 

For Services of Worship - Please see Page 9 

Sutton Courtenay Village Hall is available to individuals and 
Commercial users to hire for adult or children's parties as well as 
other social/regular events. The hall has a bar/ kitchen area with 
fridge and hot water urn. A smaller Committee room for 
meetings/gatherings and a fully equipped Kitchen. Facilities 
include WIFI, Projector screen, microphones and a music centre. 
A Registered Charity, we are funded by the revenue from this hire 
which is used to cover the cost of insurance, repairs and utilities.  
To book the hall go to: suttoncourtenayvillagehall.co.uk and 
follow the on-screen prompts. If you need to contact the booking 
clerk, please email: scvillagehallbookings@googlemail.com 

Sutton Courtenay News is published by the editorial team, the 
members of which are: Katherine Harrop-Griffiths (07946 
474238), Kathy Whittaker (07966 512062) and Bernie Jones 
(07761 375991). Bernie deals with all the advertising.  

Sutton Courtenay News is printed with support from the Sutton 
Courtenay Parish Council. 

All contributions for the next edition should be emailed to 
editor@suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk or scmail07@gmail.com 
Copy can also be posted in the mailbox on the outside the garden 
door of Cross Trees, 1 Church Street before the copy deadline. 
Otherwise, telephone us and we can arrange for collection of your 
letter.  To have any contribution published you must provide your 
name & contact details to the editors. To advertise, telephone 
07761 375991 or email advertising@suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk 

For distribution enquiries please contact Sue on 847158 or any of 
the editors. 

The Editors have been contacted by people outside the village who 
would like to continue receiving a copy of Sutton Courtenay 
News. It can be viewed on-line at suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk but 
please contact the editors to discuss what other arrangements can 
be made for those unable to access the website. 

The nearest Post Office is at Milton, 11H Park Drive OX14 4RS 
and is open Monday to Friday from 8.00 to 17.15 with a final 
collection time of 16:45. It is closed on Saturday & Sunday. 
Further afield there are Post Offices in Didcot (in WHSmith, 188 
The Broadway OX11 8RN) & in Abingdon (5-13 West St. Helen 
Street OX14 5BL) both of which are reasonably accessible by 
public transport.  

The village has three defibrillators. One is located outside the 
front roller doors of Sutton Courtenay Tyres on the High Street. 
The second is outside the Football Clubhouse in the Recreation 

Ground. The third is outside the Fish on Appleford Road.  

VILLAGE CONTACTS 

ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH 

VILLAGE HALL 

SUTTON COURTENAY DEFIBRILLATORS 

POST OFFICE SERVICES 

SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS CONTACTS 

mailto:ritaatkinson@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk
file:///C:/Users/user%201/Downloads/scvillagehallbookings@googlemail.com
mailto:suttoncourtenayaction@gmail.com
mailto:AbingdonOuterNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk
http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/
http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/
mailto:rector@damascusparish.org.uk
mailto:curate@damascusparish.org.uk
mailto:alison@pbudd.me
mailto:contrary63@gmail.com
mailto:admin@damascusparish.org.uk
https://suttoncourtenayvillagehall.co.uk/
mailto:scvillagehallbookings@googlemail.com
mailto:editor@suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk%20or
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Dirt bikes on Kelaart’s Field  
 
Parish Councillors are aware that dirt 
bikers are frequently using Kelaart’s Field, 

the recreation ground and some footpaths and causing a 
disturbance to residents. If you notice dirt motorbikes in 
these areas please report the issue at the time to Thames 
Valley Police via their website: www.thamesvalley.police.uk.  
Reporting helps the police build up a pattern so that they can 
target resources to when there is a high possibility of 
encountering the dirt bikes to stop them. 
 
Sutton Courtenay Recreation Ground 
Did you know there is a training pitch at the Recreation 
Ground for people to use. Throughout June, July and August 
it is available during daylight hours and there are football nets 
permanently installed. During the football season the pitches 
are under licence to Sutton Courtenay Football Club, and 
the Football Club has priority access on its training nights. 
 
Councillor Vacancy 
Sutton Courtenay Parish Council can have a maximum of 11 
Councillors. At present there are two vacancies and the 
Council is looking to fill the positions by co-option. 
Individuals who are on the electoral register and who live or 
work in the parish or within 3 miles of the parish can be 
considered for co-option. If you are interested in working in 
a small team to contribute to local life, taking forward 
projects which benefit people across the parish, then please 
contact the Clerk.  

Please note the role is unpaid, as a minimum you 
would be expected to attend monthly meetings and check 
your Council email account at least once a week. You would 
be asked to take an active role in a couple of areas of the 
Council’s work across recreational amenities, the cemetery, 
planning policy, community infrastructure (defibrillators, 
benches, bins), community events and representing the 
Parish Council at meetings with local charitable and 
commercial organisations. 
 
Council meetings and contact details 
Members of the public are welcome to attend Council 
meetings. The dates of the next meetings are Tuesday 1st 
July, (no August meeting) and Tuesday 2nd September at 
7.15pm. Meetings are normally held in the Committee 
Room at Sutton Courtenay Village Hall. 

The agenda for the meeting will be published on the 
Council’s website www.suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk and on 
the noticeboards located outside Hari & Esha News, High 
Street; near Costcutter, Bradstocks Way; and on the open 
space at Skylark Fields.  

Councillors: Rita Atkinson (chairman), Robert 
Dalby (vice chairman), Paul Galliver, Cathy King, Joanna 
O’Callaghan, Lia Plowman, Ian Pratley, Hugo Raworth and 
Jason Warwick. 

 

to access the  
Sutton Courtenay Parish Council 

website: 

  

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Do you need help? 
Are you struggling financially? 

 
Sutton Courtenay (National Power) Trust may be able to give some help. 

The Trust is a charity local to Sutton Courtenay. It has the ability to make grants to individuals living in Sutton Courtenay and 
organisations based in Sutton Courtenay which operate for the benefit of the civil parish of Sutton Courtenay. 

 
The Trustees can consider applications for grants to assist with many charitable purposes including personal financial hardship, 

education, religion, illness, other charitable activities that would benefit Sutton Courtenay and the people who live there. 
 

If you would like more information about the type of applications the Trustees will consider for a grant or how to apply for a 
grant, please email the Clerk to the Trustees  clerk.scnpt@gmail.com or write to  

8 Church Street, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4NJ 
 
APPLICATIONS FOR A GRANT TO ASSIST WITH FINANCIAL HARDSHIP ARE CONSIDERED IN COMPLETE 

CONFIDENCE 
 

SUTTON COURTENAY (NATIONAL POWER) TRUST 

Sutton Courtenay News needs two new volunteer 
distributors. One for Heritage Park Area and one for 
Chapel Lane. If you are interested and want to know 
more, please contact Lynnette by text to 07966 490233  
or email editor@suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk  

PLEASE HELP - VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

 

 

 

NORDIC WALKING 
With a qualified instructor 

Wednesdays & Fridays from 09:30 at the  
Sutton Courtenay Recreation Ground (OX14 4AR) 

For more information contact Graham Wells  
at graymar.wells@btopenworld.com 

http://www.thamesvalley.police.uk/
mailto:clerk.scnpt@gmail.com
mailto:graymar.wells@btopenworld.com


 

PAGE 4  

 

July marks one year since I was elected as the 
MP for our constituency. Learning how 
parliament operates, establishing a 
constituency office and recruiting a team took 

some time, but I can now reflect on our work over the last 12 
months. 

Since the election, my team and I have opened over 
7,000 cases and responded to 12,500 emails to constituents. 
Some involve signposting local people to the services they 
need, but others are more complex and take time to work 
through. Cases cover many topics, from health and care, to 
immigration and international trade. 

Alongside helping constituents on a personal level, I 
have been able to use cases and local issues to inform efforts 
to drive national policy changes. I’ve been asking questions of 
Ministers in the House of Commons, speaking in Westminster 
Hall debates, securing one-to-one meetings with Ministers 
and taking part in cross party groups: the Transport Select 
Committee, and the Planning and Infrastructure Bill 
Committee. These are just some of the ways I have been able 
to voice your issues to the people with power to influence 
them. Recent successes include getting a decision on an export 
licence for local business which saved several jobs. 

There has been some progress, too, on the big issues 
impacting our constituency: I secured a meeting with the rail 
minister to make the case for Grove Station; the County 
Council has started work on a feasibility study. I have 
presented a bill to ensure infrastructure targets accompany 
housing targets, which the Housing Minister has taken an 
interest in. Finally, after being rescheduled and delayed by the 
minister’s office, I have secured a meeting with the Water 
Minister about the SESRO reservoir to make her aware of all 
local concerns. Of course, on all these and many other local 
issues, there is more work to do. 

Recently, I have had the pleasure of visiting the 
Cornermen project, based in South Moreton, doing fantastic 
work to support men’s mental health; discussed ideas to get 
people taking action to reduce their carbon footprint with 
trustees of local charity myzerocarbon.org at a recent 
constituency surgery in Wallingford; and attended the South 
East RFCA Armed Forces Briefing at RAF Benson to learn 
about the relationships between defence and the wider 
community, and the critical role in our communities and our 
future defence played by cadet and reservist schemes. 

During the summer, I will be undertaking many visits 
and holding regular surgeries around the constituency. If you 
would like to come and meet me, please contact 
olly.glover.MP@parliament.uk (or leave a voice message at 
0207 219 7657). Feel free, as always, to use these contact 
details for anything else I can help with. 

Olly Glover  

MP for Didcot and Wantage Constituency 

 

Your RSPB Local Group (Vale of White 
Horse) is getting ready for the new season 
starting in September. We are looking 
forward to welcoming you to our monthly 
indoor talks (in the River Room, by the 
church, Sutton Courtenay, and/or via Zoom in deepest 
winter) and outdoor wildlife walks. 

Quick details of the first talks we have planned running from 
September to May: 

* 15th September: "What's new at RSPB Otmoor" (Fergus 
Mosey) - the warden at this special local reserve will present 
his annual review of highlights - many members' favourite 
talk! (7.30pm in the River Room) 

* 20th October: The Owl Conservation Project (Lu Barton) 
- through work with environmental groups, landowners, 
tenants and education the Project enhances and increases 
existing habitats for our British Owls and creates new linked 
habitat networks and highways. Lu's talk will describe this as 
well as the history, behaviour and population status of British 
owls, with an opportunity to meet some live, captive-bred 
owls. (7.30pm in the River Room) 

* November, exact date tbc: a talk from Prof Andrew 
Gosler (University of Oxford) who studies human 
engagement with birds, especially in the context of nature 
conservation and policy. Andrew is a council member of the 
British Trust for Ornithology and a Vice-President of the 
Oxford Ornithological Society 

Membership for the 2025-26 season remains at £15 for adults 
(whether or not you are an RSPB member), and is free for 
under-16s. This covers our programme of monthly talks and 
wildlife walks (details to follow), and a quarterly e-
Newsletter. If you prefer to attend just one or two talks, you 
can do this as a non-member for £5 a time You can join using 
the form on our website (under "Contacts"):www.rspb-
vwh.org.uk, or at a meeting (bank transfer, cash, cheque). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We meet at the Village Hall, or the Recreation Ground if the 
weather is good, every Wednesday from 6:30-7:45, and we 
are open to young people aged 10-18 (Year 6+). 

Instagram: Abingdon.damascus.youthproject 

Website: www.ycat.org.uk 

Email: alfieturner@adyp.onmicrosoft.com 

Phone: 07956 038022 

 

OLLY GLOVER MP RSPB LOCAL GROUP 

ADYP 

https://www.facebook.com/SERFCA?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXc7naTSuAOipMcoP8wblvLIgtALn4g8J_QahVJnhOivsezQESLwCYjKU_wnvDQ8OoyTQD66UCzju2JqR0GgpbcYBjcVQLzUqJz-t_ppb8Fk4X_Fhq1jjbxNOqAV1urnuaWrqu-8o53LSBDCV389Q4RckEkhKt8j7x2OK91JripM7ZENUVMoRPgK_RcTFn_Iu1QX5dtJff6mVfGF3--68HQ&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/SERFCA?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXc7naTSuAOipMcoP8wblvLIgtALn4g8J_QahVJnhOivsezQESLwCYjKU_wnvDQ8OoyTQD66UCzju2JqR0GgpbcYBjcVQLzUqJz-t_ppb8Fk4X_Fhq1jjbxNOqAV1urnuaWrqu-8o53LSBDCV389Q4RckEkhKt8j7x2OK91JripM7ZENUVMoRPgK_RcTFn_Iu1QX5dtJff6mVfGF3--68HQ&__tn__=-%5dK-R
mailto:olly.glover.MP@parliament.uk
http://www.rspb-vwh.org.u/
http://www.rspb-vwh.org.u/
http://www.rspb-vwh.org.uk/
http://www.ycat.org.uk/
mailto:alfieturner@adyp.onmicrosoft.com
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 Hello Sunshine! 
 It is great to see summer in full swing – it feels like 
people are happier when it is sunnier, and longer days allow more 
time outside enjoying the fresh air. Fortunately for freshness, 
there have been fewer complaints this last quarter of bad smells 
locally, but plenty of noise complaints – local operators assure us 
they are within their agreed operating limits, so it may be just 
with more time in the garden with the windows open we spot it 
more – I don’t know. To help, I have sponsored some budget for 
Appleford to set up noise monitoring and an independent noise 
survey which will help pinpoint sources, and provide greater 
understanding of regular noise levels, ahead of any new 
developments that might need evidence for mitigations. As well 
as the new road and bridge over the Thames, there are two new 
applications for battery energy storage parks nearby – taking 
advantage of the national transmission grid network connections 
at Didcot B power station. Whilst a strong supporter of these 
helping us transition to a clean net zero future, there are concerns 
with some new technologies so I have called these in to be heard. 
I have also initiated us into new Local Area Energy Planning to 
ensure there is joined up thinking rather than random 
development around the power station. 
 Recently, I have also been working closely with FCC 
who own the landfill sites between our villages to ensure paths 
are kept open and improved for locals. We had a positive 
meeting this month with Thames Water who have agreed in 
principle to a project to improve the dilapidated Hobby Horse 
Lane from Sutton Courtenay to Appleford, and we have gained 
support from both FCC and Heidelberg so, fingers crossed, 
improving that long stand eyesore is starting to move forwards. 
 Last month, gypsy travellers moved onto the Appleford 
recreation ground worrying locals. Fortunately, there is a hotline 
and team in the council for especially for helping in these 

situations. They intervened the very next morning, and 
professionally helped resolve the situation quickly. 
 The Post Office has now finished consulting with 
positive local reaction on moving the post office to a better 
building with better facilities in Milton Park. 
 The plans to improve the junction at Steventon with the 
new developments at Milton Heights for cars, buses and traffic, 
and also enable safer cycling and walking into Steventon and up 
to the A34 interchange have also now been approved, and work 
is due to start this autumn. Highways have agreed to improve the 
safety of the dangerous Milton Lane exit during this period as 
traffic will depend on it, but also then leave safety improvements 
in place afterwards for this junction. 
 I have also escalated about the Steventon Bridge to see if 
there any better temporary workarounds to get some two way 
traffic back while they fix the bridge (which will take a long time 
as they can only work on it when the line is closed to trains). 
 In Drayton, fixing the broken speed signs has been 
frustrating, but I am glad to report design work has begun on a 
new pedestrian crossing and other safety improvements, 
including aligning the signs to any new speed limits. 
 Lastly, now I am Water Champion for the county 
council, I continue to hold Thames Water to account for 
improving their strategic plans – which is not just the reservoir 
but also stopping leaks, and improving recycling and treatment 
facilities – probably more front of mind now as climate change 
this year has brought us the hottest driest spring on record. 
Extreme weather is the new norm, so remember the sun screen 
and enjoy the summer. 
 
Peter Stevens 

 

Sutton Courtenay resident, Andrew Brent, will be swimming 
the English Channel in July to raise money for the Paediatric 
Critical Care Unit in Oxford. His wife, Bernadette, is 
organising the raffle. The prizes are fantastic!  

To sponsor Andrew 

 

To enter the Raffle 

 

DISTRICT & COUNTY COUNCILLOR 

Charity Swim 

AVAILABLE FOR HIRE 
THE RIVER ROOM 

All Saints' Church, Sutton Courtenay OX14 4AE 
This attractive, light and modern room, with adjacent well-

equipped kitchen, entrance foyer & two WCs (one 
accessible) is perfect for group meetings or private parties. 

Capacity: 40 seated to 80 standing. 

Plus – projector, complete A/V system, digital piano 
All enquiries: 01235 847179 
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The editor has heard that the school would very much 
like donations of books for the new school library. 
There is a wishlist for those who are interested in 
supporting the school in this way. It is stored on 
Amazon.co.uk, although you can purchase elsewhere. 
Unfortunately, we are unable to give an address in 
print. The link is Amazon.co.uk and to use it you will 
need to access this page of this edition of SCN on-line 
at https://suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk 

 

The Heart of Our School 

At Sutton Courtenay CofE Primary School, we 
believe that the purpose of education is to shape 

lives, not just lessons. Our intent is bold and 
unwavering: to nurture children who are not only academically 
capable, but emotionally intelligent, morally grounded, and 
ready to lead with courage and compassion. We are a school 
where every child is seen, heard, and valued. Where reading 
opens doors to new worlds, relationships are rooted in trust and 
empathy, and leadership is cultivated in every pupil—whether 
through quiet integrity or confident voice. We teach our 
children to stand up for what is right, to show humanity in their 
actions, and to develop the resilience, grit, and people skills that 
will carry them through life. This is more than education—it’s 
formation. It’s the privilege of shaping young minds to flourish 
and thrive, knowing that when we send our Year 6 pupils into 
the next chapter of their journey, we do so with the confidence 
that we’ve given them our very best. That sense of purpose is 
what makes being part of the Sutton Courtenay staff team a 
dream job. 

Below are the unedited reflections of some of our Year 6 pupils. 
Their words speak powerfully to the values we live by and the 
lasting impact of their time with us. 

Throughout my time at Sutton Courtenay CofE Primary School, I have 
learnt three things that I will take with me through life: if you get given 
an opportunity, take it. If you work hard, you can achieve anything in 
life and finally, still waters run deep: there is more to people than what 
meets the eye; give everybody a chance. (Suvi Aitio) 

During my time at Sutton Courtenay CofE Primary School, I have learnt 
a lot about inclusion and diversity and how important it is to celebrate 
differences (which I am now so passionate about). To be grateful for what 
we have because nothing lasts forever. Lastly, that the world needs more 
compassion and kindness if we want it to be a great place and that it 
starts with me as an individual. (Bea Swan) 

During my time at Sutton Courtenay CofE Primary School, I learnt that 
everyone deserves to be happy and accepted for who they are. I have 
learnt that everyone is a leader if they are given the opportunity to be, 
despite leaders all having different approaches. Finally, to use our voice 
to make a positive impact on the world. (Satvick Jaichandran)  

  

Raluca Chende 
Headteacher, Sutton Courtenay CofE Primary School 
office@sutton-courtenay.school  
Telephone: 01235 848333

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

SUTTON COURTENAY COFE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

SCHOOL LIBRARY SUPPORT 

FREE LARGE-SIZE SOLAR COOKER 
1.5m diameter parabolic reflector – enjoy some free 
outdoor cooking this summer with the heat of the sun 
(put the food in a bowl at the focus of the reflector and 
it will cook)!  
WhatsApp/SMS 07761 375991 

 

 
 

S C CYCLE 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/L2JOPIN4TYUE?ref_=wl_share
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The Abbey Café 
Bring your friends and enjoy a selection of delicious homemade 
cakes or a light brunch in our beautiful medieval hall with live 
piano music. 

We are open every Saturday from 10 am to 2pm. 
Please note that occasionally the café won’t be held in the Great 
Hall if we are hosting a retreat or another event. But we’re 
pleased to let you know that we will do our best to offer you 
some treats from our ‘Abbey Café Van’ in the grounds. So, 
check our website and social media for any updates. 
 
Saturday talks at The Abbey 
Last year, we were pleased to launch our Saturday talks as part 
of our educational programme. You can find the full list of 
events on our website and social media pages. 

In July, we welcome Revd Margreet Armitstead for 
the last talk of the summer. She is a trained spiritual director 
and her life was transformed through the 30 day Ignatian 
Exercises in St Beuno’s in 2014. She will share with you the key 
teachings of Ignatian spirituality, a spirituality for everyday life. 

Please book for this event on Eventbrite (link on our 
website). 
 We’re open to approaches too, so please contact us if 
you have an idea for a suitable talk or a workshop. These events 
will be held in the Library from 11am to 1pm on Saturdays (or 
10am to 4pm for a workshop). 
 
Volunteering at the Abbey 
The walled garden 
We are developing a great team of volunteer gardeners. If you 
have a few hours to spare each week and want to help us care 
for our beautiful walled garden, we’d love to hear from you. 

Gardening experience is not necessary but would be helpful. 
Come and spend time in this special garden and enjoy working 

with other volunteers and making new friends.  
 
Meditation at the Abbey 

The Abbey offers an opportunity to come to stillness in tranquil 
and beautiful surroundings with a supportive group. 

Meditation can help us to feel more connected, 
balanced and at peace. Heartfulness is a very simple and natural 
way which guides participants to focus on a deeper source 
within our hearts and to experience harmony within. It is 
always offered freely. 

The meetings take place on Wednesdays at 7pm for 

30-45 minutes in the Abbey.  All are welcome regardless of 

experience.  
(More information at www. heartfulness.org.uk) 

 
Accommodation 
The Abbey can accommodate up to 25 people for residential 
stays. We have 5 twin and 4 single rooms in The Abbey Garden 
Lodge and 2 twin, 2 double and 3 single rooms in The Abbey 
main building. The Garden Lodge can also be booked for 
independent self-catering stays via Airbnb. 
Please contact Pascaline at: welcome@theabbey.uk.com or by 
phone: +44 (0)1235 242 283 for any questions. You can also 
visit our FB page “The Abbey Sutton Courtenay” or our 
Instagram account: @theabbeysuttoncourtenay 
 

THE ABBEY OFFICE OPENING TIMES:  
9AM - 1PM weekdays 

 

THE ABBEY, SUTTON COURTENAY THE ABBEY 

mailto:welcome@theabbey.uk.com
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St Peter’s, Drayton 
St Peter & St Paul, Appleford 

St Blaise, Milton 
All Saints’, Sutton Courtenay 

St Michael and All Angels, Steventon 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
From the Ministry Team 

 
The monthly letter from the 
DAMASCUS ministry team is 

written and sent to everyone in the DAMASCUS Parish; 
Drayton And Milton, Appleford, Sutton CoUrtenay, 
Steventon. Each village has its own magazine, and each one 
is as unique as the community there. Earlier this year I wrote 
about how fortunate our villages are to have the many social 
and recreational opportunities which enrich our community. 
I encouraged more support and help for the volunteers 
because, without them, our communities would be poorer.  
        What does community mean to you? The Oxford 
English dictionary gives community the definition of “shared 
ownership”. Other dictionaries give community to mean 
“people who live in a particular area. The importance of 
community, in Christian faith, has been and is still strongly 
held. St Paul wrote letters to the first Christian communities 
scattered around the Mediterranean, supporting them in the 
beginnings of the early church. In one of his first letters he 
writes to the Thessalonians “Encourage each other with these 
words and build each other up.” (1 Thessalonians 4:18, 5:11) 
And to the people in Corinth he wrote,” Encourage one 
another and be of one mind, live in peace. And the God of 
love and peace will be with you.” (2 Corinthians 13:11). The 
supporting of one another, in terms of faith, continues in a 
variety of ways.  
        This autumn, there will be a course “The Bible for 
Beginners” being run by the DAMASCUS ministry team. 
“The Bible for Beginners” has something for everyone and 
aims to encourage and build up our faith and to encourage 
and support those seeking faith. Look out for more 
information coming soon on notice boards and web pages in 
your community! Our places of worship are meant to be 
somewhere to find and feel “shared ownership”, a sense of 
belonging as part of the community. Fortunately, there is a 
church in each of the five villages where not only worship 
but community can be shared in moments of joy and of 
sadness, celebration and remembrance.  
        I finish with a prayer of thanksgiving for our community 
of villages and for our community of faith: Heavenly Father, 
thank you for our village and for every person who lives 
here. Help us to care more for our community, to share your 
love, and to stand for your truth. Amen 
 
The Reverend Rosie Bruce,  
Associate Minister in the DAMASCUS Parish 
 
 

 

ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH 

CHURCH DIARY FOR JULY 
Thurs 3rd – 11:15-12:30 WeCare2, River Room 
Sat 5th - 9:30-11:30 Community Brunch, River Room 
Thurs 10th – 10:30-12:00 Community Cafe, River Room. 
19:30 Together in Stitches, River Room 
Mon 14th – 19:30 DAMASCUS Parochial Church Council 
Meeting, Appleford Church 
Thurs 17th - 11:15-12:30 WeCare2, River Room  
Tues 22nd – 9:30 Sutton Courtenay CofE Primary School 
Leavers’ Service, All Saints’ Church 
Thurs 24th - 10:30-12:00 Community Cafe, River Room 
Sat 26th – 16:00 Movie Matinee, River Room 
 
CHURCH DIARY FOR AUGUST 
Sat 2nd – 9:30-11:30 Community Brunch, River Room 
Tues 5th - 9:30 – 11:00 Stay and Play in the River Room 
(see advert for details). 
Thurs 7th –11:15-12:30 WeCare2, River Room 
Sat 9th - 13:00 Wedding, All Saints’ Church 
Thurs 14th - 10:30-12:00 Community Cafe, River Room. 
19:30 Together in Stitches, River Room 
Fri 15th – 9:30 – 11:00 Stay and Play in the River Room 
(see advert for details). 
16:00 Wedding, All Saints’ Church 
Tues 19th – 10-13:00 Summer Journey for Families, St 
Michael’s, Steventon 
Thurs 21st - 10-13:00 Summer Journey for Families, River 
Room, SC. 
11:15-12:30 WeCare2 (Venue to be confirmed – contact 
Parish Office) 
Sat 23rd – 13:00 Wedding, All Saints Church. 16:00 Movie 
Matinee, River Room 
Wed 27th – 10-1pm Summer Journey for Families, St 
Peter’s, Drayton 
Thurs 28th - 10:30-12:00 Community Cafe, River Room 
Sat 30th – 18:00 Opera Anywhere is bringing ‘The Mikado’ 
to All Saints’ Church – tickets? see advert for details. Cash 
bar and all proceeds will go to our Tower and Bell Appeal.  
Sun 31st – 11:00 Family Communion Service followed by 
‘bring-and-share BBQ’ in the River Room to mark the end 
of the holidays and the start of the new school year – all 
welcome! 
 
FOR SEPTEMBER 
Sat 13th – 10:00-18:00- Ride and Stride – cycle or walk 
around the churches in Oxfordshire to raise money for the 
OHCT and All Saints’ Church. Please see poster Page 11. 
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Services of Worship 
1st Sunday: Family service at 11:00 am  
2nd Sunday: Parish Eucharist at 11:00am +Junior Church 
3rd Sunday: Morning Worship at 11:00am + Junior Church 
4th Sunday: Parish Eucharist at 11:00am + Junior Church 
5th Sunday: Special services across the Damascus Parish – please 
see church noticeboard for details 

 

Holy Baptism 
We send our best wishes & congratulations to the following 
who were welcomed into the family of the church through 
baptism: 
Frederick (Freddie) Michael James CUNDEY (8th June 2025) 
Jack Beau Richard BARCLAY (15th June 2025) 
All services conducted by the Reverend Canon Helen Kendrick 
 

Rest in Peace 
We send our condolences and the assurance of our prayers 
to the family and friends of the following people who died:   
Averil Margaret SAWLEY, who died 2nd May 2025 (see 
obituary page 14) 

Update - The Vicar’s Fun Day made a 
total profit of £1648.91 which will go 
towards our Tower and Bells Appeal. So, 
an ENORMOUS thank you to everyone 
who made the Vicar’s Fun Day on 26th May 
possible. From the team on the Green, led 
by Brian Blakeman, setting up the gazebos 
and putting out the tables and chairs; all 
the stallholders who worked so hard; 
Abbey Brass; Jon the Sound Man; the Red 
Barrows; Jon the Tower Crier; the team 
on the Green who put everything away 
again; all those who baked cakes; all those 
who donated bottles and raffle prizes and 
quality gifts; and not forgetting everyone who came and 
supported the event. It was wonderful to see so many new 
faces from across the village. THANK YOU SO MUCH!  
 
 ANYONE INTERESTED IN HELPING WITH THE 
VICAR’S FUN DAY NEXT YEAR PLEASE GET IN 
TOUCH! 
 

We need to raise approximately £150,000 to carry out the 
work on the Tower and Bells and are currently working on 
grant applications and obtaining the necessary permissions. 
If you would like to donate to our appeal then contributions 
can be sent via Bank Transfer to DAMASCUS PCC. 
00031419. 40-52-40. Quoting ref. SCTABA or by cash or 
cheque payable to the DAMASCUS PCC, c/o The Parish 
Office, All Saints’ Church, Sutton Courtenay, Abingdon, 
OX14 4AE. Thank you. 

  

ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH & RIVER ROOM 

Community Café in the River Room 

 
Run by the church for the whole community 

Thursday 10th July  
Thursday 24th July 

Thursday 14th August 
Thursday 28th August 

from 10:30-12:00 
all welcome! 

Why not drop by for coffee or tea & delicious 
homemade cake & conversation and to browse 

the books or jigsaw puzzles on offer?   
Open to all – a good place to meet with friends or 

make new ones.  If you need transport to and 
from the River Room please ‘phone the Parish 

Office on 01235 847179 

Retirement of the Reverend Phil Sutton 
After over seven years of ministry in the DAMASCUS 
Parish the Reverend Phil Sutton will be retiring from 

parish ministry on Sunday 28th September 2025 at a 
special service at 9:30 in St Michael and All Angels, 

Steventon.  
All are welcome (humans and dogs) to come and say 

thank you to Phil, and to his wife Jane, for their 
ministry amongst us.   

If you would like to contribute to a retirement gift then 
please contact the parish office, 01235 847179.  

There will be no other service in the parish on this day. 

ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH 
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ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH 

 

BIBLE FOR BEGINNERS 
with 

CLIPS FROM ‘THE CHOSEN’ 
the award winning Biblical film series 

Did you know the Bible is the #1 Best seller of all time? 
Have you ever read it? Embarrassed that you really 

don't know much about it? 
You are in good company - most people - even regular 
churchgoers - know they should get to know it better. 

Now is your chance!  
Come and join us for BIBLE FOR BEGINNERS 

 6 fortnightly sessions September to November. 
You will see clips from the CHOSEN-a groundbreaking 
historical drama based on the life of Jesus, seen through 
the eyes of those who knew him. You will read Jesus' 

words from the Bible and see how they can be life 
changing for those who hear them. 

in St Peter's Church Room, Drayton 
Wednesdays 7.30-8.45pm  

starting 17th September 

All Welcome! 

MOVIE MATINEES 
The next two Movie Matinees in the River Room are 

on  
Saturday 26th July – 4pm & 
Saturday 23rd August – 4pm 

For a full programme to be sent to you please email: 
admin@damascusparish.org.uk 

or pick one up from the back of the church 
Entry is FREE.  Themed Refreshments. 

mailto:admin@damascusparish.org.uk
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  Together in Stitches 
Do you wish you could find time for craft 

projects? 
Would you like a fun evening, meeting like-

minded people in Sutton Courtenay? 
If so, Together in Stitches is for you! 

 
Bring your craft project, whatever that may be, & come 

& enjoy a chat (and possibly a glass of wine) 
Second Thursday in the month  

(7:30-9pm, River Room) 
For more information ‘phone 01235 847179  

or just turn up! 

KNIT AND NATTER 

 
Afternoons of chat and craft 

Come along with your own knitting / sewing / craft 
and enjoy free refreshments and company. 

Every 3rd Monday of the month 2:00 – 4:00pm 

The River Room, All Saints’ Church, The Green, 
Sutton Courtenay, Abingdon, OX14 4AE 

Tel: 01235 847179 for more information 

Community Activities 

Milton Manor House 

Become a Bereavement Support Worker with Sobell 
House and support someone who has suffered the loss of 
a loved one. 
Have you ever been told you’re an excellent listener? 
People always tell you how approachable you are? 
You could be the perfect person we’re searching for to 
support clients who have suffered a bereavement. The 
support can be provided at the hospice, within the 
client’s home, via telephone, or virtually. And don’t 
worry, you will receive initial training as well as ongoing 
training to make sure you are fully prepared. 
This is the website address: 
sobellhouse.org/volunteer/bereavement-support-worker/ 

Volunteers Wanted 
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Dear Editor,  
 
We are very lucky, as a village, to be surrounded by 
footpaths, bridleways, and byways that allow us to access the 
surrounding countryside, towns and villages without using 
our cars. But too often, we take these routes for granted. 

I experienced this first-hand recently, when the 
access to Kelaart’s field and Milton Park via Tyrrells Way was 
blocked by a new fence. 

Like many others in the village, this route has been an 
important part of my daily life. It helps people in our 
community to get to work and school, access services such as 
the pharmacy and post office on Milton Park, walk their dogs, 
and travel to Didcot, Abingdon, and beyond. 

I appreciate that the landowner is within their rights 
to prevent access, as this is not an official right of way. But it 
seems clear, from my conversations with other residents, that 
there has been access to the footpath this way for decades. 

As with many things, people will have different 
views. However, I would encourage anyone who is in favour 
of keeping this route open to sign the petition which is 
available in the Costcutter shop on Bradstocks Way until the 
end of July. 

 
Luke Micallef 

 

LETTER TO THE EDITOR 

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES 

BRIDGE AFTERNOONS 
Starting again on Friday 5th September 

 
Come and play bridge on Friday afternoons in the River 

Room from 2-5pm with a cup of tea & a piece of cake - £5 
Tables, cards and score cards all provided 

Just come along and we make up tables based on 
experience/choice.  All standards of play welcome – 

from experienced players to those who are ‘just in need 
of a refresher’, ‘very rusty’ or learning. 

Rubber or Chicago – you choose 
Come and join us  
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  The Village Hall  
Saturday 6th September 2025 

 
Entry drop off between 9:45 and 11:00.  

Late entries will not be accepted. Items cannot have been exhibited previously. 
The show is open for viewing at 13:30. 

The schedule was published in the Sutton Courtenay News in April and can be found at suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk 

 
 

The Sutton Courtenay Craft and Produce Show 2025 
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Rest in Peace 

Averil Margaret Sawley, who died (aged 90) on 2nd May 
2025 was born on 9th May 1934 on the Isle of Wight, the only 
child of her parents, Frederick and Ellen.   

The family moved to Sutton Courtenay when her 
father got a job as a printer in Abingdon. Averil was still a baby 
when they rented in Abingdon, and then bought Number 24 
High Street Sutton Courtenay for the grand sum of £600; Averil 
lived there for the rest of her 90 years.  She attended Sutton 
Courtenay Primary School and was confirmed at All Saints’ 
Church in 1946. She was an active member of the Girl Guides. 
From an early age she inherited a great love of football from her 
Dad and liked nothing better than watching and supporting 
Oxford United, and in later years she was an avid listener to the 
football commentary on Radio Oxford.  

A bright and intelligent girl, Averil passed her 11+ 
exam and went to Wallingford Grammar School before 
attending Teacher Training College in Reading in 1952.  She 
qualified as a teacher in 1954 when she was just 20 years old and 
went to work at Launton Primary School, near Bicester, where 
she spent the rest of her working life in a long and fulfilling 
teaching career, which she greatly enjoyed, spanning 35 years.  

Her love of home was so deeply ingrained that, 
although she had to board in Bicester during the week, she 
would drive back to Sutton Courtenay every weekend in her 
Morris Minor.  In her own words, she never met ‘Mr Right’ 
but enjoyed her close friendships, especially with her neighbour 

and great friend, Dolly, and her family. Averil took early 
retirement to care for her parents in their old age, and, after 
their death, she renovated Number 24 with the help of her good 
friend Roy Davies, who became her handy man and a great 
support. Her cousin, Sue and her husband John, came into 
Averil’s life over the last 30 years and Averil enjoyed spending 
time with them and their family and keeping in touch with all 
that they were doing.  She also enjoyed being taken to 
Portsmouth to visit other family members every year and 
enjoyed regular trips out to lunch with Sue and John.   

The last few years of her life were difficult for Averil 
and those trying to care for her, but, with her own steely 
determination and the help of her very kind neighbour, Sue 
Hyde, and family and other friends, Averil was able to remain 
living independently at the home which she loved. She was a 
private person, with a quiet faith, determinedly independent, 
someone who knew what she liked and who you could never 
tell what to do – some might say she was stubborn – but perhaps 
it was this inner strength that kept her going!  She was always 
an early bird – not to be disturbed after 5pm but up very early 
in the morning. She had the most beautiful handwriting and was 
a great letter writer. Sadly, she broke her hip 18 months ago 
and then suffered a final, fatal fall at home.  She died in hospital 
on 2nd May.  

This is an edited extract from the address given at her funeral 
by The Reverend Canon Helen Kendrick at All Saint’s Church, Sutton 
Courtenay on Thursday 29th May 2025. 

  

Gary Byrne 
Painters Oxford   

 Painters & Decorators           Established since 1986 
 Domestic & Commercial                General Maintenance 

 No Job Too Small                    Competitive Prices 
 Out of Hours Work Carried Out 

 
Mobile: 07759 341525 

Telephone: 01235 847278 

www.garybyrnepaintersoxford.co.uk 

info@garybyrnepaintersoxford.co.uk 

24 Bradstocks Way, Sutton Courtenay OX14 4BY 
 
 

  

Printed by Artisan Print Solutions, Kingston Bagpuize    
artisanprintsolutions.co.uk  

from artwork supplied by Sutton Courtenay News 

 

Want to see your business or services advertised 
here? 

Please contact advertising @  suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk 

 

 

OBITUARY 

file:///C:/Users/berni/Dropbox/SCN/Monthly%20Files/09%20November/artisanprintsolutions.co.uk
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Printed by Artisan Print Solutions, Kingston Bagpuize    

artisanprintsolutions.co.uk  

from artwork supplied by Sutton Courtenay News 

 

Want to see your business or services 
advertised here? 

Please contact advertising @  suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk 

 

file:///C:/Users/berni/Dropbox/SCN/Monthly%20Files/09%20November/artisanprintsolutions.co.uk


 

PAGE 18  

C
L
A

S
S
IF

IE
D

 S
E
R

V
IC

E
S
 D

IR
E
C

T
O

R
Y

 

 

  



 

PAGE 19  

  

C
L
A

S
S
IF

IE
D

 S
E
R

V
IC

E
S
 D

IR
E
C

T
O

R
Y

 

Explore the world, experience everything and discover new and exciting 
places.     At Not Just Travel it’s our job to make your travel dreams a 
reality.     We offer you a bespoke and tailored service that saves you 

time and takes the stress out of booking online.    I'll manage your 
booking from start to your return home.     

Member of Hays Travel IG     ABTA & ATOL protected. 

Tel or WhatsApp:   07738 985807 
Email:   gurlie.lonsdale@notjusttravel.com 

Web:   www.gurlielonsdale.notjusttravel.com 
Facebook:   Gurlie Lonsdale – Not Just Travel 

 

Contact us  
for a quote 

today!  
07738 985807 
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The Abbey Chiropody 
and Podiatry Clinic 

 

PJ PA & TE Neighbour MBCP 

(HCPC Registered Chiropodists & 
Podiatrists) 

 

21-27 Coxeter House 

Abingdon OX14 5AJ 

Tel 01235 530577 

www.abingdonchiropody.com 
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Richard Mathews Florist 

Fresh cut flowers for all occasions 

01235 847194 

Order Online 

Follow us on Facebook, Twitter & Instagram 

Advanced Reflexology 

 

Pam McIntyre 
20+ years experience 

 

28 Harwell Road  
Sutton Courtenay 
Mob: 07711 587303 

Tel: 01235 848762 
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The Plum Pudding    

@ Milton 

 

01235 834443 
bookings@theplumpuddingmilton.co.uk 

theplumpuddingmilton.co.uk 

Traditional Sunday Lunch served from 12.00 til 

3.00pm  every Sunday — booking advised 
  

See website for details 

5 ensuite bedrooms available  

The Railway Inn 
Station Road, Culham, OX14 3BT 

   

11 room Bed and Breakfast 

Bar open: 14h – 22h Mon & Tues; 12h – 22h Weds, 
Thurs & Sun; 12h – 23h Fri; 13h – 23h Sat 

Menu served: Sun Lunch 12h – 14h30; Weds, Thurs & 
Fri 12h – 14h30 & 18h – 21h; Sat Evening 18h – 21h 

No food: Mon, Tues, Sat Lunch or Sunday Evening 

Introducing back from March 2nd to our Sunday menu is Roast 
Beef, Pork or Chicken – other options available 

www.railwayinnculham.co.uk 
info@railwayinnculham.co.uk    Tel: 01235 528046 
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THE SWAN FOODHOUSE AND BAR 
Modern British menu, authentic paellas and tapas  

Freshly prepared and locally sourced ingredients 

 
  

We also cater for large parties, birthdays, weddings, 

christenings and funerals, outside events.  

Large paellas up to 100 people also available 

Traditional Sunday lunch, large beer garden and 

children’s play area, sofa-style seating, real ales 
  

www.theswanfoodhouse.com          

01235 847446     

food@theswanfoodhouse.com 

 

 

OPENING HOURS 
 

Mon - CLOSED 
Tues - 12-3/6-11pm 
Wed - 12-3/6-11pm 
Thurs - 12-3/6-11pm 
Fri - 12-3/5.30-11pm 

Sat - 12-All Day 
Sun - 12-9pm 

 

Kitchen Hours 
 

Mon - CLOSED 
Tues - 12-2/6-9pm 
Wed - 12-2/6-9pm 
Thurs - 12-2/6-9pm 

Fri - 12-2/6-9pm 
Sat - 12-3/6-9pm 

Sun - 12-4pm 
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griffin interiors 
...soft furnishing solutions. 

Interiors and soft furnishings workroom located  
in Appleford making quality handmade  

curtains, pelmets, blinds, cushions.  

Alterations.  

Headboards, loose-covers and upholstery. 

 Poles, tracks and fitting service. 

Design studio with extensive library of  
fabrics and trimmings. 

Interiors mentoring to make your house a home. 

Over 30 years’ experience.  

Off street parking.  

Flexible opening hours by appointment. 

07808 762626 

griffin.interiors.oxford@gmail.com 
www.griffininteriorsoxford.com 
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PROFESSIONAL GARDEN SERVICES 

Stephen R. Matthews 
Tel: 01235 766412 

Mobile: 07796 532356 

Email: stephenmatthews.pgs@gmail.com 
  

All aspects of work undertaken, including: 
  

• Garden clearance and restoration 

• Fruit tree, shrub and rose pruning 

• Hedge cutting, rockeries, turfing 

• Fencing and landscaping 

Milton Garden Machinery Ltd 
Delivery & Collection service available  

Please call or email for a quotation  
We repair all types of petrol-driven machinery.  

Main dealers for: Alko, Atco, Briggs Stratton, Countax, Cub Cadet, Echo, 
Efco, Hayter, Lawnflite, Mitox, MTD, Murray, Toro, Westwood, Wheelhorse. 

We repair Stihl and Honda machines too. 

Windyridge Farm, Milton Road, Drayton, Abingdon 
OX14 4EZ Tel: 01235 555115 

Email: paul@miltongardenmachinery.co.uk 
www.miltongardenmachinery.co.uk 

Established for over 30 years 

JACKIE’S CARE 
Personalized, Reliable and Compassionate 

Care Services 
Are you looking for trustworthy, one-to-one care tailored to your needs? 
At Jackie’s Care, I am proud to provide high-quality care services 7 days a week.  

Services Offered: 

• Personalized care plans: tailored to meet your individual needs. 

• Shopping assistance: help with errands and groceries. 

• Medication administration: ensuring your health is a top priority. 

• Appointments support: assistance with scheduling and attending 
appointments. 

• Companionship: a caring presence to brighten your day. 

• Administrative work: support with paperwork & managing daily tasks 

• Overnight care: comprehensive support through the night for £125. 

Why Choose Jackie’s Care? 

• Consistent Carer: you’ll receive care from the same professional 
daily, ensuring familiarity and trust. 

• Excellent track record: I am a self-employed carer with years of 
experience providing care in the community. 

• Reliable holiday & sickness cover: on the rare occasions I am 
unavailable, cover is organized for continuity of care. 

Affordable Rates with Premium Service: wkdays £23/hr,  wkends £25/hr 

Availability: open 7 days a week, from 8:00 AM to 9:00 PM. 

Contact Me Today:    07712 455093 

jackiefideria@yahoo.com  
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01491 651052 / 07889 881525 

quote@firstclasstreesurgeons.com 

www.firstclasstreesurgeons.com 

    tree removal   tree-pruning   

    tree thinning              tree-felling  

    stump grinding           landscaping 

    hedge trimming  fencing  

Local, Professional, Reliable Gardening Services, Caring 
for All Styles & Sizes of Gardens Throughout the Year 

Services include: 

 Lawn care 
 Garden borders and flower bed 

planting and maintenance 
 Shrub and fruit tree pruning 
 Hedge trimming and removal 
 Soft landscaping 
 Weed control 
 Leaf / garden clearance 

 Waste removal 

Contact Kevin             07809 438344 

kevin@treeology.co.uk 
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HALLS GARAGE 

Established for 60 years. Servicing and Repairs 

MOT’s—Batteries—Diagnostic Facilities—All makes & 

models—Local vehicle collection service 

  

MOT Tests from 6.30am. Ring to book a time!  

Ask for Fred or Dave. 

  

The High Street, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4AH 

01235 848236 or 07767 165072 

mothallsgarage@gmail.com 



 

PAGE 28  

  

C
L
A

S
S
IF

IE
D

 S
E
R

V
IC

E
S
 D

IR
E
C

T
O

R
Y

 

DRAYTON TELEVISION 

SERVICES 
  

• New TV aerials fitted 

• TV aerial repairs 

• Satellite dishes for Sky, Freesat and 

foreign TV 

• Storm damage repair 

• Extra TV points 

• TV wall mounting 

• TV repairs 

• Set up and tuning in 
                 

Heather Road, Milton 

Est. over 15 years 

                 

Phone Mark for free estimate 
  

01235 531451  or  07740 874 855  
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LING BUILDERS 
 

01235 848640 

07990 543692 
 

Reliable local builder established  over 30 years. 
 

All types of building and maintenance work undertaken 

Kitchen Fitting 

Patios, fencing and driveways 

Extensions and New Build 
  

No job too small 

KOGELS of ABINGDON ltd 
  

HOME EXTENSION SPECIALISTS  
AND GENERAL BUILDERS 
72 Steventon Road 
Drayton, Nr Abingdon 
OX14 4LD 

 Tel: Abingdon (01235) 531200 
 Email: kogelsofabingdon@btconnect.com 

 Web: www.kogelsofabingdon.co.uk 

 

UPVC, Wood & Aluminium windows & doors 

Wide Range of colours & finishes 

Lantern roofs 

Broken & misty units replaced 

Fensa registered & MTC qualified 

QANW insurance backed guarantees 

30 years’ experience 

References available 

  

Our aim is 100% customer satisfaction 

Call Neil - 07914 809688 or Helen - 07921213365  

to arrange a free visit and quote. 

Guaranteed no pressure sales. 

Based in Sutton Courtenay 

www.neilswindows.com 

 

 

Neil’s Windows 
Quality windows & doors 
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childscontracts@gmail.com 
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Bevan & Sons 
Design and Build Services 

For ALL your home improvements 
  

General Building Maintenance & Repairs, Bathrooms, Kitchens, Windows, Doors, Conservatories, Soffits, 

Facias, Guttering, Plumbing, Electrics, Extensions and Alterations 

Roger: 07833 601333                                                                        www.bevanandsons.com 
Steve: 07500 700250                                                             All enquiries please use website          

9 Town Close 

Sutton Courtenay 

OX14 4BA 
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TEL: 01235 239631 

Flat roofing specialists.  Tile repairs.  Fascias, guttering.  Moss removal.  Leadwork.  

Felt roofs.  10, 15, 20-year guarantees supplied with all roofing works 

GET IN CONTACT FOR YOUR FREE QUOTATION  

EMAIL: abingdonfeltroofing@outlook.com 

Web: abingdonfeltroofing.co.uk 

LINDSEY B ELFORD 
PAINTER & DECORATOR 

Est 1975 

  

  
  

Call for a professional job from start to finish 

Receive 10% off labour costs when quoting SCN 

Tel: 07547 472988 or 01491 824047 
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Are you starting a new property development? 

Planning a home improvement?  

or 

Taking on some renovations? 

 

Contact us today for your free quotation and let our Scaffolding 

experts take cake of all your Scaffolding requirements! 

M: 07733 358188 

www.topliftscaffoldingservicesltd.co.uk 

info@topliftscaffoldingservicesltd.co.uk 

 

 

CNH BUILDING & 
PLASTERING 

• Local reliable builder & plasterer 
with 40 years’ experience. General 
building & extension. 

• All types of building & maintenance 
work undertaken. 

• Bathroom, kitchens, flooring, tiling, 
patios, fencing 

• All aspects of plastering 
undertaken. 

• Good quality workmanship. 
Competitive prices.  

CONTACT 

Charles: 07872 068954 

 

Sharman Roofing Ltd 
GRP fibreglass flat-roofing specialist 

 

Tiling, slating, leadwork, guttering and fascias, new 
builds, re-roofs, extensions, maintenance & sheds 

 

All work considered, call Mark on: 
 

07979 791075 
sharmanroofingltd@gmail.com 

tel:01235
mailto:abingdonfeltroofing@outlook.com
http://www.topliftscaffoldingservicesltd.co.uk/
mailto:info@topliftscaffoldingservicesltd.co.uk
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DISCLAIMER: This  Journal is  publ ished  in  al l  good faith  and  every care is  taken in  its  compilat ion.  The organ isers  of the Sutton  Courtenay  News  and its  Agents  therefore accept no  responsib il ity  

for ANY OPINIONS EXPRESSED, nor for the  val idity  of any ADVERTISEMENT, nor for any EFFECTS RISING WHATSOEVER from the publica t ion.    All  content  copyright  SCN 202 5. 


